
Special Pupil Request Hearings 

CLAY COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 

June 16, 2011 

 

 

The Clay County School Board met for special pupil request hearings on the above date in the Board 

Room at the Teacher Inservice Center at Fleming Island High School with members present, to-wit: 

Janice Kerekes, District No. 1; Carol Studdard, District No. 2; Charlie Van Zant, Jr., District No. 3; Frank 

Farrell, District No. 4; and Lisa Graham, District No. 5.  Superintendent Ben Wortham was also present.    

 

Chairman Frank Farrell called the hearings to order at 3:00 p.m.  Backup documentation in File #1085.  

 

Item #1- Brandon Miller, RideOut Elementary to Tynes Elementary (Closed School).   Brandy 

Miller, Mother, was present.   Superintendent recommended denial of the request to attend Tynes 

Elementary School, according to School Board Policy, due to it being a closed school. 

 

Carol Studdard made a motion to approve the Special Pupil Request, Charlie Van Zant seconded the 

motion for discussion.  Discussion ensued. Chairman called for the vote.  Mr. Bandy advised the Board 

that Tynes Elementary was also, by Federal Regulation, a Title I Choice school in which case it will also 

be required to absorb students whose parents wish to switch their student from a Title I school. 

 

Voting Aye:  3 to approve request (Carol Studdard, Charlie Van Zant & Janice Kerekes) 

 Voting Nay:  2 to deny request (Frank Farrell & Lisa Graham) 

 

Motion carried 3-2 to approve the request.   

 

The hearings adjourned at 3:15 p.m.   

 

     

ATTEST: 
 

 

________________________________     _________________________________  

Superintendent      Chairman 

 

 

Board Approval ___________________ 

 

 


